
 

 

 

 

   

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

I can imagine the collective sigh of relief that come from parents’/carers’ and colleagues’ homes now that we have reached the end of the past six 

weeks of intense remote learning. Whilst our Lockdown 1 provision was of good quality, through setting work on Ms Teams and the daily live 

sessions we have transformed the way children have direct access to their teachers and supporting adults. I would like to acknowledge and thank 

parents and carers for the significant part you have played. It is of course a far cry from the sounds and business of a full hardworking school 

environment and it remains a challenge to connect with every pupil and parent whilst we are closed. 

In anticipation of news that we can start returning to ‘normality’ and in response to dropping infection rates, we are increasing the sizes of our 

bubbles after the half term. I am also pleased to confirm that I was able to secure more laptops and these arrived today to distribute. These 

developments will lead to more pupils having access to quality education and recovering lost or forgotten learning. 

What is also helpful is your feedback to remote learning. The 35 responses and comments (so far) are read, shared and acted on. I would like to 

encourage the other 400+ families to also give a little of their time to complete this survey: Remote Learning Questionnaire . 

Our attendance data clearly demonstrates that there is a strong desire in our school community to learn and we saw another increase this week. 

4F has impressed us in particular with their 100% attendance – a first since March 2020! 

We can now enjoy a week of half term holiday (away from a computer) and look forward to what we all hope will be a swift return to school for 

real live lessons, surrounded by friends and teachers.  
 

In the newsletter this week: 

 PSHE (wellbeing) and Music was the focus in the previous week. The year group pages demonstrate the high quality learning and progress 

that has taken place in these areas within and between each age group. 

 Have you noticed that in the past few weeks our reading page includes a book review? - page 2 (also includes a link to audio/YouTube book) 

 For those wondering what our school grounds looked like covered in snow, page 10 is made up specially for you.  

 There was no shortage of creative learning on Wednesday’s screen free day. Some KW/V provision parents however may not want to look at 

the very bottom of page 15 as it may spoil a surprise relating to 14th February, oops! 

 Finally, one member of our school community is walking to raise money for a charity and has already exceeded a half marathon. Can we all 

help him out? Page 13 
 

Wishing you all a lovely half term break, 
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 

  

          

 

istening xcellence ttitude espect egotiate njoy esponsible upport 

Newsletter  
12th February 2021 

 

Remote Learning Attendance from Friday 5th February – Thursday 11th February 2021 

 

                  Ash 70.00%           1H 84.25%          2 A 84.25%           3F 97.11%             4F 100.00%            5G 88.46%              6B 95.53% 
               Birch 82.50%        1K 87.50%        2L 85.57%            3G 92.24%            4H 83.00%              5K 87.06%          6T 97.22% 
               Oak 75.89%          1T 93.96%           2T 77.00%           3W 81.00%            4R 94.79%              5T 92.30%               6Th 91.96% 

 

Well done to Birch, 1T and 4F for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since 5th January Y1 – Y6 85.99% 
 
 

 

 

Our Value this week was  
The following pupils modelled the value this week: 

Jessica R 1H, Ashton 1K, Eljay 1T, Phoebe 2A, Bella 2L, Anna 2T, Zaynab 3F, Lily O 3G, Alessandro 3W, Mariane 4F, 

Tea 4H, Yamilsia 4R, Sultan 5G, Elizabeth 5K, Hasanefe 5T, Naomi 6B, Mohamed 6T, Riel 6TH  

 
 

 

Have you noticed the changes to our school website? See page 4 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=m6AI_-0Bq02rcn0BKWnpq7oevYRnrs1Nu-tTRe7tXyRURUNaVTdKRFdCQzdDOU1LM1dIS0o3NjhJQy4u


 

 

 

 

As part of Safer Internet Day, these three books were read to 

classes by some teachers. They are a great starting point for 

conversations with your children about online safety! 

You can find them all read out loud on YouTube and follow the 

link below to watch the author read ‘Old Macdonald had a 

Phone.’ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=neWgJV5DjdM  

Jeanne Willis Reads Old Macdonald Had A Phone - YouTube 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=neWgJV5DjdM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=neWgJV5DjdM


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sing Up at Home | Sing Up  

A-Z all songs | Sing Up 

 

Click anywhere on this 

section for the live link  

https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome/all-songs
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome/all-songs
https://www.singup.org/singupathome/all-songs
https://www.singup.org/singupathome


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Visitors to our Gardens 
It has been a very cold week 
and everything here at 
Prince of Wales has been 
covered in a blanket of 
snow. The snow makes 
everything look very pretty; 
it also offers us a hint at 
what kind of creatures have 
been visiting our gardens. 
Can you identify each of the 
creatures from their 
footprints? 
Lisa Homer – Head Gardener 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Throughout this topic, Year 5 have been exploring 

traditional West African songs. We all took part in 

live sessions led by Mrs. Redmore and participated 

in a wide variety of ‘action songs’- songs that 

required us to get moving! 

We also linked our DGR work to music, 

exploring how sound is made and 

discovering some of the differences between 

manmade sounds. 

In DGR, Robert was able to research and identify some 

of the key terminology about how sounds are made. 

Siloe completed a closed procedure task to 

show her understanding of how sound is made. 

Though we took part in body 

percussion, the musicians in 

the videos used a variety of 

instruments, including a 

djembe, the African drum 

that we all familiar with from 

our school music lessons! 

“In the second verse the men 
begin to harmonise their singing.” 
                  Rachel, 5T 

 

Year 5 Music learning Journey 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Redmore provided us with lots to discuss when 

introducing us to the different songs and rhythms. 

Our music work culminated in the whole of year 5 coming 

together to sing and clap the rhythm to ‘Ranky Tank’ a 

fun story about a pig who climbs a tree in pursuit of some 

delicious honey! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The press department at GoFundMe was so 

overwhelmed by Nathan’s fundraiser that 

she wanted to pitch it to her media contacts. 

His family were then contacted by My 

London News to feature Nathan on their 

page on Facebook to help him raise more 

money for the charity).  

Today the story when up. Super proud of 

him.  

He has already gone past the half marathon 

on 4 walks and he will continue throughout 

the month to see what his final distance will 

be.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


